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	memorandum


	Date:
	September 22, 2010


	TO:
	MEMBERS, State Board of Education


	FROM:
	JACK O’CONNELL, State Superintendent of Public Instruction


	SUBJECT:
	High Tech High Statewide Benefit Charter Intent to Operate Two New Schools in the 2011–12 School Year.


Summary of Key Issues
The purpose of this memorandum is to inform the State Board of Education (SBE) that High Tech High (HTH), one of three statewide benefit charters authorized by the SBE, plans to operate two new charter schools in the 2011–12 school year as allowed under the terms of its charter.

HTH currently operates the following three schools under its statewide benefit charter: High Tech High Chula Vista, High Tech Middle North County, and High Tech High North County. At the March 2009 SBE meeting, the SBE approved a material revision to the HTH charter to allow it to expand from serving pupils in grades nine through twelve to serving pupils in grades kindergarten through twelve. The agenda and minutes for this meeting can be found on the California Department of Education (CDE) SBE Meeting Agendas Web page at http://www.cde.ca.gov/be/ag/ag/main0309.asp. In its approval action, the SBE approved the condition that “at least one of the first two elementary sites and one of the first two middle school sites shall be located at the sites of the Chula Vista and San Marcos high school sites.”

HTH notified the CDE that it plans to open an elementary school and a middle school on the Chula Vista campus under the conditions specified at the March 2009 SBE meeting. Each school will have its own administrator and will operate as an independent site. HTH plans to serve approximately 380 pupils in the elementary school and 324 pupils in the middle school in addition to approximately 300 students currently served at the high school.

In addition, as stipulated at the March 2009 SBE meeting, each new HTH site must set an enrollment target of at least 40 percent socioeconomically disadvantaged students, either schoolwide or for incoming students to be met by the end of the school’s third year of operation. HTH currently meets this threshold for its students at the Chula Vista site. According to 2009–10 Standardized Testing and Reporting data, 41.7 percent of the High Tech High Chula Vista incoming freshmen were economically disadvantaged.

Attachment(s)

None.
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